
Dates to Remember:
Monday, Dec. 20 - 31:  Winter Break, no school

Classes resume Monday, January 3.

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD ZOOM MEETING

Wednesday, December 15, 7 pm

To join the Zoom meeting: The meeting agenda containing the Zoom link will be posted
when ready here: https://meetings.boardbook.org/Public/Organization/1554

The agenda will also provide instructions for public comments.

2021-22 School Board Members: Michelle Vo - Board Chair;        Todd Mickalson- Board Vice Chair
Bob Buttke, Katey Kinnear, Todd Redfern, Rebecca Bratton, David Granberg.

Student Representative - Galilea Rios-Schultz

Regular board meetings are held the third Wednesday of each month, except where noted (*), at 7 pm.
Everyone is welcome, and each meeting includes time for public comment.  Future meetings:

January 19, February 16, *March 9*, April 20, May 18, and June 15

SITE COUNCIL ZOOM MEETING

Monday, January 10th, at 5pm

Once available, the meeting link and agenda will be posted at:
https://meetings.boardbook.org/Public/Organization/1554

Public questions and comments can be entered using the chat function during the meeting, or can be
emailed no later than Thursday, January 6, at 5 pm to Michelle Dawkins at:
mdawkins@corbett.k12.or.us.

The Site Council is charged with the following responsibilities according to the Oregon Education Act
for the 21st Century:

• The development of plans to improve the professional growth of the school’s staff;
• The improvement of the school’s instructional program;
• The development and coordination of plans for the implementation of programs under this chapter at
the school;
• The administration of grants-in-aid for the professional development of teachers and classified
district employees.

The Site Council’s recommendations shall not interfere with the duties, responsibilities, and rights of a
duly elected school district board.

1

https://meetings.boardbook.org/Public/Organization/1554
https://meetings.boardbook.org/Public/Organization/1554
mailto:mdawkins@corbett.k12.or.us


FROM INTERIM SUPERINTENDENT DAN WOLD...

We recently had a situation where we had law enforcement dealing with suspected
criminal activity in our community and we secured the campuses.  This was a
precautionary measure, and our students were not directly threatened.  Whenever
we are notified by law enforcement that there is a suspect at large within our
boundaries, we make staff aware, secure the perimeter of our buildings, and keep
students indoors.  Education activities otherwise continue as normal.  Relative to
other area school districts, these situations happen rarely here in Corbett, but we treat each
occurrence seriously, and debrief afterwards as a leadership team regarding what went well and
where we can improve.  By the way, I was attending the International School Safety Conference,
learning the latest in best practices, when this latest event occured...

INCLEMENT WEATHER ANNOUNCEMENTS

When it is determined that weather or other conditions may affect normal school operation, beginning
at approximately 5:30 am, telephone calls will be made and emails sent.  Radio announcements will
begin at about 6 am and be updated every half hour.

Notification of any emergency which could lead to a closure, or change to virtual learning, must be
directed to the superintendent.  He will then decide if the emergency procedure is warranted and
should be initiated.

After receiving reports from various sources, the superintendent will make one of the following
decisions: continue with a normal school day; impose a two-hour delay (HS would go to homeroom
and then the day would proceed as normal, 2nd period on); pivot to virtual learning; exercise a
complete school closure throughout the district; or, impose a closure involving specific buildings.

http://www.FlashAlert.net is a website where parents or patrons can self-register to receive our
information directly as emails or cell phone text messages.  There is no cost to recipients for this
service.  It has a test function when recipients register to confirm that the messages will get past their
spam filters, and an annual opt-in renewal process for each recipient to keep the database current.

To sign up for Flash Alert go to the Corbett School District website: http://www.corbett.k12.or.us

Scroll down to the bottom of the home page to District Resources and click on Flash Alert Portal.

Click on Create New Account.  It is easy after that - just follow the instructions.
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Here is a link to schedule an appointment: Immunize Oregon Clinic December 9, 2021.

While walk-ins are welcome, scheduling an appointment is preferred.
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Snowflakes of Hope

The holidays can be a hard time for many. Unfortunately, we have a few
families at Corbett Grade School that are struggling financially and will
not be able to provide their children with presents during the holidays.
So let's help them out!

On the wall in the grade school entryway, you will find snowflakes with a
student’s age, gender, and one thing that they would like for the
holidays. If you would like to help these students, please take a
snowflake off the wall and purchase the item listed. Then, return the
new/unused item with the tag attached to the grade school office or your
student’s teacher. All donations must be turned in before Wednesday,

December 15, so that the items can be sorted and given to the families before they leave for winter
break.

Thank you for making some Cardinal families’ holidays a little brighter.

If you have any questions, please contact Melissa Davis (McKinney-Vento Liaison) at
Mdavis@corbett.k12.or.us

GRADE SCHOOL WINTER STRINGS CONCERT

January 11th at 6pm

Dear Families,

Our new Grade School Winter Strings Concert Date will be Tuesday,
January 11th, 2022 at the large HS Gym.

Arrival time is 6:00 P.M. (tuning and warmups), the concert begins at
6:30 P.M., and will finish before 7:00 P.M. Also, we are being asked to do the following:

1. Attendees will be required to mask and to sit in family groups spaced apart from others.

3. Concert attire will be solid colors on the top and bottom (They don't have to match.), and nice
shoes.  Skirts or dresses may be worn.  No jeans.

Thank you, all!      Best Wishes, Mr. Blaeuer
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8/9 ACADEMY & HS STUDENTS of the MONTH - NOVEMBER!

8th: Ella Houston - Ella is curious, intelligent, inquisitive, and frequently participates in class
with a positive attitude. - Mr. Aye

Ella is bright, mature, and very kind. She puts effort into everything she does and turns in
work that is well organized and thoughtful. I have truly enjoyed having her in class this year!
- Ms. Radulesk

Ella Houston has been a stand out this year! She's kind to all of her peers, thoughtful and
respectful during class time, and works hard. She's doing a great job! - Mr. Wise

Ella Houston is impressive in her awareness of those around her, and her ability to maintain boundaries while
treating others with consideration and compassion. - Ms. White

Ella is an excellent advocate.  I am continually impressed with her articulate and passionate participation in the
school community. - Ms. Duprey

9th: Owen Walker - Owen Walker is a wonderful student and human being. Helpful,
engaging, curious. Sticks around after class to chat about assignments, clarifications, and
Blazers. - Mr. Wallace

Owen Walker won this year's Spirit Award for Cross Country because of his insatiable
positivity and inclusion. He brings joy to his teammates through his encouragement and
spontaneity. He is an integral part of the XC team. - Mr. Rondema

Owen is a natural leader, always looking for ways to help, thoughtful, kind, is willing to take
academic risks, and is incredibly bright. I really appreciate having him in class and his
goodbyes every day! - Mr. Aye

Owen works very hard and tackles life with a "can-do" attitude! He is funny, thoughtful, and kind. I really enjoy
having him in class, especially when I can get him to focus! :) - Ms. Radulesk

I really appreciate having Owen in class. He brings a positive attitude into class each day and engages in any
activity that we may be doing. He pushes himself to improve at Spanish and asks great questions that
demonstrate maturity and insight. Great job Owen! - Mr. Wise

Owen is always a joy in class, he adds insight, humor, and always is willing to help! - Ms. Lambert

10th: Arin Spencer-Sherman - Arin Spencer-Sherman impressed me each and every day of
CDL last year. Although I don't get to teach Arin this year, I miss their diligence, their
perseverance, and their hard work. They were a joy to teach. - Mr. Rondema

Arin has shown such maturity and thoughtfulness this school year. They go out of their way
to help during Homeroom. I can tell Arin doesn't help for the recognition which demonstrates
their sincere kindness. I really appreciate having them in Homeroom. Those small gestures
do not go unnoticed. Thanks Arin! - Mr. Wise

Arin is a great student. Arin is diligent and bright and a wonderful member of the class community.- Ms. Ducey

continued on the next page...
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8/9 ACADEMY & HS STUDENTS of the MONTH - NOVEMBER, continued...

11th: Taylor Hennig - I really appreciate Taylor's humor and personality. I think Taylor offers
a lot to our class. She's hard working and pushes herself in Spanish class. She's respectful
and kind to her peers. She participates frequently and engages with me and her classmates.
Taylor is doing a stellar job! - Mr. Wise

Taylor is a joy to have in my literature class! Her great attitude, attention to detail, and
willingness to participate benefits the entire class.- Mr. Groh

Taylor is a joy to have in Homeroom.  She has great energy and enthusiasm.  Taylor is kind,
funny, and great to be around. - Ms. Ducey

Taylor always enters the room with positive energy and shares that energy with those around her. I enjoy
having her as a student, and as a regular in my room during lunch. - Mr. Binschus

Taylor is kind, knowledgeable, and funny, which it turns out makes for a great person. I appreciate her
presence in class so much! - Ms. Spanjer

12th: Tristan Kopperman - Tristan is very willing to try new things in woodworking. He is
meticulous yet patient, and both characteristics blend well together in the maker's space.
Good stuff this year. - Mr. Harlow

Tristan is new to CommuniCare this year, and I am thrilled to have him on the team.  He was
a big part of our first successful fundraiser of the year. - Ms. Ducey

Tristan has been a strong member of our school community since he was in my 9th grade
Algebra class, and I have always been impressed by his authenticity and math skills.  As a

senior, Tristan has grown into a mature young adult that I always enjoy talking to.  I am consistently impressed
by Tristan this year. - Ms. Duprey

Tristan is doing fantastic in Government!  Excellent work and attention to detail, while being able to explain
concepts clearly! - Mr. Cooper

IT’S TIME to ORDER SENIOR CAPS & GOWNS!
Payments are due by March 17th

Online Purchasing:
● Go to https://www.mymealtime.com to set up an account (if you

don’t already have one)
● You’ll need your student’s school ID number
● Once logged in, select from the High School dropdown menu:

Graduating Senior’s Cap & Gown - $50.00
● MealTime will charge your debit/credit card and also add a small transaction fee

Prefer mailing a check?  Please make it payable to Corbett High School, mail to:
Corbett School District, attn: Erin Gibbs, 35800 E. Hist. Col. Riv. Hwy, Corbett, 97019

Cash can be brought to the district office at the same address.

After you complete your payment method ($50 each), please email Mrs. Gibbs to let her know your
student’s height and exactly how their name should appear on their diploma:

egibbs@corbett.k12.or.us
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Manufacturing at Corbett

The manufacturing class at high school has spent the
1st trimester learning about different strategies and
processes of manufacturing. Understanding ideas
such as Kaizen and Lean principles, the class has
discussed the differences between small scale
artisan processes and global mass production. In
addition students have been learning the hand tools
and workflow involved with sheet metal work, CAD for creating designs prior to
production, and metal cutting with our plasma cutter. Any donations of thin
gauge sheet metal would be appreciated! (16-20ga, mild steel or aluminum).
Contact Zach Goude: zgoude@corbett.k12.or.us

FIRST Robotics Competition

Once again, students from Corbett High School are
planning on participating in the global FIRST
Robotics Competition. This is the main focus of the
high school’s Industrial Control and Design Class.
Students have spent this past trimester learning the
ins and outs of both small and industrial scale
automation processes: pneumatic actuation,
computer programming and control, power and power distribution, computer aided design, and
manufacturing techniques. This year’s competition theme is Rapid React. Corbett is among many teams
from around the world excited and looking forward to in-person competition once again this year.
Competing in the FIRST Robotics Competition is a costly, but worthwhile endeavor. Students learn
business and marketing skills as they are responsible for fundraising and managing finances for the team.
If you’d like to donate to the class or sponsor the robot this year, feel free to request more information by
contacting robotics@corbett.k12.or.us

BoNd PRojEct UpdAtE

How is the bond project going?  Here are a few updates:

● Multnomah County is currently reviewing the land use planning submittal for the Woodard site.
● Once land use is completely approved, the drawings will be issued for the building permit and to be

bid by contractors.
● Final design for multi-purpose room and offices by Metal Building Contractor is nearly complete.
● Interior & exterior design have been finalized by the architect.
● A bid package for the Grade School re-roofing is being prepared.

BUDGET COMMITTEE VACANCY, Position No. 3

There is a vacancy on the school district budget committee.  Applications will be accepted through
December 9th and those who are qualified may be interviewed at the next regular school board meeting
on December 15.  For an application, email Robin Lindeen Blakeley at: rlindeen@corbett.k12.or.us or visit
the November 17 Regular Board meeting for more information at Item 4.2.a
https://meetings.boardbook.org/Public/Organization/1554
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DIVERSE VOICES, EVENTS, & ACHIEVEMENTS

Aceia Spade, a senior at Churchill High School in Eugene, Oregon, was
named National Miss Juneteenth by the Washington Post.  Spade received
a college scholarship and will spend the year representing Juneteenth
Oregon and the National Juneteenth Observance Foundation, as well as
spreading Juneteenth awareness locally and nationally.

Aceia Spade will meet later this month with Oregon Gov. Kate Brown to
discuss ways to educate more Oregonians about the holiday, according to
Juneteenth Oregon.

December 1st is Rosa Parks Day. Mrs. Parks was an American activist in
the civil rights movement best known for her pivotal role in the Montgomery
bus boycott.  The U.S. Congress has called her "the first lady of civil rights"
and "the mother of the freedom movement".

On December 1, 1955, in Montgomery, Alabama, Mrs. Parks, a seamstress
at a local department store, rejected a bus driver’s order to relinquish her
seat to a white passenger.  After her arrest for civil disobedience in violating

Alabama segregation laws, the black community boycotted the Montgomery buses for over a year.  A
federal Montgomery bus lawsuit resulted in a decision that bus segregation is unconstitutional under
the Equal Protection Clause of the 14th Amendment to the U.S. Constitution.

Fresh Paint, a partnership between Open Signal and the Regional Arts &
Culture Council, provides emerging artists of color with a paid opportunity to
paint a public mural for the first time in Portland.  The latest temporary mural
was created by Jose Ruiz Valentine, a 20-year old Portland artist who
graduated from Rosemary Anderson High School in 2019.  The mural design
reflects Valentine’s Chicano history and culture. The colorful design depicting
a serpent and catholic imagery is titled Venerated Mother.

December 10th is International Human Rights Day. On December 10,
1948, the U.N. General Assembly adopted the Universal Declaration of
Human Rights, a milestone document proclaiming the inalienable rights
which everyone is inherently entitled to as a human being regardless of
race, color, religion, sex, language, political or other opinion, national or
social origin, property, birth or other status. Available in over 500
languages, according to Guinness World Records it is the most translated
document in the world.

“Where, after all, do universal human rights begin?  In small places, close to home
-- so close and so small that they cannot be seen on any maps of the world. [...]
Unless these rights have meaning there, they have little meaning anywhere.
Without concerted citizen action to uphold them close to home, we shall look in
vain for progress in the larger world.” - Eleanor Roosevelt
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CROSS COUNTRY
TEAM

Our 2021 Cross
Country season has
wrapped up and
Corbett enjoyed our
most successful
season yet. Here are a
few highlights:

● Corbett’s Women’s Varsity team (Elie Pearson, Maizy King, Eden
Conti, Malena Mayell, Olivia McGrew and Lucia Shannon) ran at the
State XC race for the third straight year. Well done.

● Malena Mayell and Ava Horton earned All-League 1 st team honors.
● Jackson Minsker and Colby Cook earned 2nd team All-League

honors.
● Caiden McHenry won the JV race at our League Championships and

Joey Kirnan, Matthew Caulfield and Jack Plummer all earned top 5
medals in the JV race.

● Our Men’s Varsity team won the Molalla Invitational.
● And to top it off we’ve got a strong group of 8th grade

runners moving up to the high school next year.

Our XC team will miss our seniors, Diego Lovato, Sawyer
Bowman, Elie Pearson and Lance Cooley. Their leadership and
impact on their teammates cannot be understated.

If you have any questions about next season, don’t hesitate to ask
Coach Paul Rondema (prondema@corbett.k12.or.us).

YEARBOOKS & ACTIVITY CARDS ON SALE NOW!

● Gr. 8 - 12 main campus yearbook = $37.00
● Gr. 8 - 12 main campus activity card = $40.00
● Gr. 6 - 7 main campus activity card = $30.00

Activity cards provide students with free admission to all home
high school athletic events, and their fees help support

Middle School / 8-9 Academy / High School sponsored activities in general.

They can be purchased online via credit card with your MealTime account (5% fee incurred),
or with Mrs. Gibbs via cash or check in the MS/HS office.
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Happy Holidays from the PTA!!

Thank you to all who participated, donated, and volunteered in Move-a-Thon!

When doing your holiday shopping on Amazon this year please support PTA by
going to smile.amazon.com and select "Corbett Elem PTA". We use these

funds to support our teachers, staff, and school.

Please follow the PTA on Facebook at Corbett PTA to follow what's going on!!

TRANSLATION SERVICES

Would you like to receive notices in other languages? Please fill out this form below.
Хотите получать уведомления на русском языке? Хотите получать уведомления на русском

языке? Пожалуйста, заполните эту форму ниже.
¿Le gustaría recibir avisos en español? Por favor complete este formulario a continuación.

Translation Request - Click here

Please contact Melissa Davis for more information.
Mdavis@corbett.k12.or.us

SCHOOL POSITIONS AVAILABLE

The following positions are currently available for the 2021-22 school year:

● Business Office Assistant, District Office
● Substitute Bus Drivers

You can apply online at https://corbett.tedk12.com/hire/Index.aspx. If you
have any questions please call Deputy Clerk Robin Lindeen-Blakeley at
503-261-4211.

SUPPLY DRIVE for SNOWCAP

Corbett Key Club is having a supply drive for Snowcap, which will
give to local families in need. Please drop hygiene items (travel
sizes preferred), toys, non perishable foods (protein is appreciated),
and winter clothes at the marked bins at the entrance to campus
buildings.

Thanks for your help!
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RETIRING

Joe and Debbie Schneider will be retiring from their work at the Corbett
School District on December 31st.  They would like to extend their thanks to
the great co-workers, students, and families they’ve met over the years.

Bus driver Joe Schneider has driven the Larch Mt. route (Casper) for 18
years.  Students will still see him for the first 2 weeks in January.  His wife,
Debbie Schneider, has worked for the district for 13 years, as a business
office assistant in the district office for 9 years and previous to that was the
MS/HS secretary for 4 years.

Their future plans include traveling and enjoying the simple freedom
of time.

FROM the HEALTH ROOM

This has been a very busy season for the Health Room and we have enjoyed getting to connect with
many of our families and students. I am amazed at the resiliency and how each family is working hard
to keep the community healthy.

The cold, wet weather is now here and I can personally attest just how strong the east wind can blow!

Many of our students will be enjoying playing in the snow soon.  Layering your student’s clothing and
using some of the CDC guidance is an easy way to prevent hypothermia and frostbite.

The CDC advices:
● a scarf or knit ● a hat
● mask that covers face & mouth ● a water-resistant coat
● mittens or gloves ● several layers of loose-fitting clothing
● water-resistant boots

The CDC further recommends that: “When going outside in winter make sure body parts most often
affected by frostbite are covered in warm, dry clothing.”
● nose ● cheeks
● ears ● chin
● toes ● fingers

This website has great information and posters that give students a visual reminder on winter safety:
https://www.cdc.gov/cpr/infographics/ast-frostbite.htm

Please reach out to the Health Room for any questions or concerns that we can assist you with.

❖ Julie Nakamura, RN email: jnakamura@mesd.k12.or.us
❖ Debbie Baker, Health Assistant dbaker@corbett.k12.or.us
❖ Health Room: 503-261-4258

Stay Strong and Healthy!      Julie Nakamura, RN
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MENTAL HEALTH & ADDICTION SERVICES: Multnomah County Mental Health Call Center

If you or somebody you know is having trouble functioning, Mental Health and
Addiction Services is here to listen.  Seek help by calling the Mental Health Call
Center at 503-988-4888.  Our team of mental health professionals is prepared
to help anyone experiencing mental health issues at any time, in any language.

When you call the Call Center at 503-988-4888, you get:
● Free, 24/7 mental health support
● Interpretation services for non-English speakers
● Referral to low-cost or sliding-scale agencies
● Help finding mental health providers
● Information about non-crisis community resources

Urgent Walk-In Clinic
Need to meet face to face? Stop by our Urgent Walk-In Clinic.

The clinic can help anyone experiencing a mental health crisis at no cost.
● Receive immediate care during a mental health crisis
● Speak to a psychiatrist or a mental health nurse practitioner
● Get help with medication and treatment

Location: Cascadia Behavioral Healthcare Urgent Walk-in Clinic
4212 SE Division St, Portland

Hours: Monday - Saturday 7 am-10:30 pm, Sunday 9 am-9 pm
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INFORMATION for PARENTS

McKinney-Vento Act:
Homeless Education Program

If your family lives in any of the following situations:

● In a shelter
● In a motel or campground due to the lack of an alternative adequate accommodation
● In a car, park, abandoned building, or bus or train station
● Doubled up with other people due to loss of housing or economic hardship

Your school-age children may qualify for certain rights and protections under the federal
McKinney-Vento Act.

Your eligible children have the right to:

❖ Receive a free, appropriate public education.
❖ Enroll in school immediately, even if lacking documents normally required for enrollment.
❖ Enroll in school and attend classes while the school gathers needed documents.
❖ Enroll in the local school; or continue attending their school of origin (the school they attended

when permanently housed or the school in which they were last enrolled), if that is your
preference.
➢ If the school district believes that the school you select is not in the best interest of your

children, then the district must provide you with a written explanation of its position and
inform you of your right to appeal its decision.

❖ Receive transportation to and from the school of origin, if you request this.
❖ Receive educational services comparable to those provided to other students, according to

your children's needs.

If you need further assistance with your children's educational needs, contact Corbett School District's
Local Liaison, Melissa Davis, by email at mdavis@corbett.k12.or.us, or by phone at 503-261-4202, or,
Director of Student Services, Jeanne Swift, by email at jswift@corbett.k12.or.us.

If you believe your children may be eligible, contact the local liaison to find out
what services and supports may be available.
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FROM CHAMPS
Please help support the Corbett Class of 2022 with one or all of our upcoming fundraisers!  CHAMPS is a
group of parents whose goal is to fundraise and plan a safe, fun, and memorable Graduation Celebration for
our graduating seniors this Spring!  We hope that each senior family can help by supporting these fundraising
efforts!  Or, there is an Opt Out option where you could just donate money instead. Thanks for your support!

Stocking Stuffers: Send $ Via Venmo to @CorbettHighSchool-Champs
● Krispy Kreme Digital Dozen for $11.  Put your email in the comments of your Venmo payment.  You will

be emailed instructions.
● Jamba Juice BOGO Cards for $10.  This is for 7 medium drinks at $4 each + 1 free small one! Put your

address in the comments of Venmo Payment.  We will mail the card to you.
● If you don’t have Venmo, contact Cheryl at 503-314-9932.

Paint Night! Create Your Own Masterpiece!
● We supply the art teacher, supplies and refreshments for a fun filled night in downtown Troutdale!
● Jan 29 from 6:30-9:30pm for Valentine’s Day themed project.
● Register at https://bit.ly/2YVC61c.  $45 per person.

SuperKids Resale: Donate your kids’ stuff!
● Donate any of your kids’ toys, clothes, shoes, room décor, books, games, outdoor toys and anything

else related to kids (sizes 0-Jr).    Home items accepted too!
● Just contact Susan at 503-866-1875 for pick up or drop off info.
● Next sale in the spring, but you can donate anytime

Dining Out Fundraisers: Mark Your Calendars for the Following Dates
● Papa Murphy’s on EVERY SECOND Friday of the month (731 NE 242nd):  Dec 10, Jan 14, Feb 11, Mar

11, April 8, May 13.  Use code “GIVE30” for online ordering or show attached flyer. 30% of proceeds
goes to CHAMPS.

● Mod Pizza on Thursday, Jan 20 from 10:30-10pm. Use code “GR207169C” for online ordering or just
say you are with CHAMPS if ordering in store. https://www.groupraise.com/events/207169 for email
reminder.  20% of proceeds goes to CHAMPS.

Donate Your Cans & Bottles!
● This is by far our biggest fundraiser!  Just drop off your cans or bottles to the shipping container behind

Liz’s Coffee Cabin on the Historic Highway.
● We bag them up in our special bags and drop them off at the Bottle Return.
● If you want your own special bags to fill up, contact Wendy at 971-404-4373.

Fred Meyers Rewards
● Our easiest fundraiser!  If you shop at Fred Meyer, a portion of your rewards can go to CHAMPS.  You

STILL get your rewards too!  Just go to www.fredmeyer.com/communityrewards and search for
CHAMPS or use KE978.

OR JUST DONATE! OPT-OUT OPTION

● Don’t want to sell anything or don’t have time? If you rather just donate money, that’s  great!  Thanks
for whatever you can afford.  And your donation may be tax-deductible! Here is the opt-out form:

https://corbettchamps.wufoo.com/forms/z1puo0s91fz24od/

Interested in helping with the party planning or fundraising!?!  We NEED more help!  Contact Susan at
503-866-1875.  Next meeting is Dec 9.
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Santa at Old McDonald’s Farm, Inc. (a non-profit,
children’s program)

On December 4th, get that perfect picture with Santa by
a professional photographer.

We have extended the day with new times due to
demand.

Sip hot chocolate, roast marshmallows and enjoy the
covered fire, listen to Christmas music, shop in our Farm
Store, purchase a hand-made wreath, groom a horse,
and sample a Christmas cookie.  For the first time ever,
Deter Dog (our smallest dachshund) will be dressed as a

Santa dog and you can take fun pictures with him also.

This event happens rain or shine…come join us, we have lots of covered spaces to get out of the
weather.  See our educational Farm Program for kids and meet our horses, cow, goats, pig, chickens,
dogs and cats too!

Enjoy the start of the Christmas season with us. Please see oldmcdonaldsfarm.org for more details
and to register click on Santa Day Event.

TROUTDALE TREE LIGHTING

This year’s Troutdale Tree Lighting event will be on
Sunday, December 5th

There will be a Holiday Market above Mayors Square, as well as
live music at Mayor’s Square,

a downtown storefront decorating contest, Troutdale Teddy
Scavenger hunt through the stores,

Selfies with Santa at the North Pole (one of our downtown
businesses), hot cocoa, the grinch,

carolers, and more!

The Holiday Market will run from Noon - 6:00 pm, with the tree
lighting at 5:00 pm.

SnowCap will be there, so we are asking that everyone who
attends considers bringing items to

donate or money for SnowCap. https://www.snowcap.org/

Most Needed Items
https://www.snowcap.org/uploads/5/4/5/8/54588481/fall_2021_most_needed_items.pdf

This will be a fun festive day in downtown Troutdale.
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